



OFFICE OF BUDGET 1509 West Seventh Street, Suite 402

Post Office Box 3278 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278 Phone: (501) 682-1941

Fax: (501) 682-1086 www.arkansas.gov/dfa

October 7, 2022

Senator Jonathan Dismang, Co-Chair Representative Michelle Gray, Co-Chair Performance Evaluation & Expenditure Review Committee Arkansas Legislative Council State Capitol Building Little Rock, AR 72201

RE: FY 23 Restricted Reserve Fund Transfer Recommendation

Dear Co-Chairs:

Pursuant to Ark. Code Ann. § 19-5-1263 and Act 226 of 2022, as Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, I am recommending the transfer of Restricted Reserve Funds from the Majority Vote Various Improvements and Projects Set-Aside of the Restricted Reserve Fund for Fiscal Year 2023 to the Department of Energy & Environment – Division of Environmental Quality in the amount of \$1,755,500.

Sincerely,

Larry W. Walther Cabinet Secretary

LWW

Attachment(s)



BA: 0930

Func Area: COMM

FC: NEW Fund: NEW CC: NEW

October 5, 2022

Mr. Larry Walther Cabinet Secretary Department of Finance and Administration 1509 West 7th Street Little Rock, Arkansas 72203

RE: FY23 Restricted Reserve Funds Transfer Request

Dear Secretary Walther:

The Arkansas Department of Energy and Environment (E&E) respectfully requests \$1,755,500.00 from the Restricted Reserve Fund to be used for the work of the Governor's Infrastructure Planning Advisory Committee to fulfill the Committee's responsibilities as detailed in Executive Order 21-19, related to the federal Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act, Public Law 117–58, from a cash appropriation.

Thank you for your consideration of this request and feel free to contact me or my staff if you require any additional information.

Sincerely,

Becky W. Keogh Cabinet Secretary